


South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District
Board Meeting Minutes
April 14th, 2025 at 2:00 pm

The Board of Trustees of the South Salt Lake Valley Mosquito Abatement District (SSLVMAD), Salt Lake County, State of Utah, met in a board meeting via Zoom with an anchor location established at the District offices at 7308 Airport Road, West Jordan, Utah.
The following board members were present Ty Brewer (Holladay), Tish Buroker (Riverton), Don Christensen (West Valley), Brad Gilson (Draper), Kelvin Green (West Jordan), Paul Glover (Midvale), Kathie Johnson (South Jordan), Kristie Overson (Taylorsville), Linda Price (White City), Florence Reynolds (Sandy), Ilene Risk (Salt Lake County), Laverne Snow (Murray), and Greg Wilding (Bluffdale).
The following board members were absent: Jeff Bossard (Brighton), Silvia Catten (Millcreek), Matt Holton (Cottonwood Heights), Natalie Pinkney (South Salt Lake), and Steve Shields (Herriman).
Also attending were Dan McBride, Scott Sommer, Eric Gardner, Kassie Draper and resident Gene Drake.
1. Welcome. Buroker conducted the meeting and duly called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone at 2:00 pm.
2. Citizen Comments. No citizens commented.
3. Board Conflicts of Interest Disclosures. No board members disclosed any conflicts of interest.
4. Approve Minutes. Snow moved to approve the minutes of the March Board meeting. Price seconded the motion, and the motion carried with all in favor. Johnson was absent for the vote.
5. Quarterly Financial Review
McBride reported a PTIF operating fund balance of 802,402.63, a PTIF Capital fund balance of 587,445.75, and a PTIF reserve fund balance of 616,616.69, with 2811.53 in the checking account for a total of 2,009,276.60. An outstanding balance in accounts payable includes funds for recently placed pesticide orders. A few tax distributions have been deposited in the general fund. 
Snow pointed out that a $20,000 withdrawal was labeled as 20000 instead of as Liabilities on the report. McBride reported that he contacted the PTIF manager, and the error has been corrected. 
McBride noted that interest rates continue to be high and favorable for the PTIF accounts resulting in reinvestment from interest earned of $2,229.49 and $2,340.20 for the capital projects fund and reserve fund respectively. 
The bank statement was presented, and the balance sheet reflected that assets and liabilities match at $5,295,142.28.
In response to a question from Buroker, McBride noted that Kassie Draper continues to keep the books for the District.
Risk asked about the impact of tariffs on pesticides and other purchases. McBride explained that many of the orders were placed before recent tariffs were enacted but noted that vendors expect some increase in price for future orders. Reynolds asked if anticipated increases were due to products from China or other locations. McBride explained that even products manufactured in the United States may include ingredients from other countries, perhaps including China, and thus could increase in cost with increased tariffs.
6. Resolution 25-02 UASD Appointment 
Resolution 25-02 was presented, naming Daniel McBride as a representative and Scott Sommer as an alternate representative to the Utah Association of Special Districts Board of Representatives. The resolution was accepted with the following vote:
Bossard	Absent
Brewer	Yes
Buroker	Yes
Catten	Absent
Christensen	Yes
Green		Yes
Gilson		Yes
Glover	Yes
Holton	Absent
Johnson	Yes
Overson	Yes
Pinkney	Absent
Price		Yes
Reynolds	Yes
Risk		Yes
Shields	Absent
Snow		Yes
Wilding	Yes

7. Cost Increase/ 2024-2025 Comparison Review
McBride reported that since 2024 the overall cost of insecticides purchased by the District increased by around 6.06%. The cost of other supplies (boots, bicycles, 3D printing material, etc.) was up by 7.5%. Technology costs increased by 4.5% and utilities expenses increased by 6.1%. Overall costs since last year increased 5%-7%. Snow noted and Buroker agreed that those topics would be relevant to a future discussion about recommending a change to the tax rate. 
In response to a question from Risk, McBride noted a change in bicycle model, as an example of an equipment adjustment to cope with rising costs. 
Reynolds asked if the increases presented represent proposed increases in utility costs. McBride responded that only current pricing, not proposed future adjustments were presented.
8. Conditions of the District
McBride reported that mosquito field work has begun including response to service requests. Seasonal staff is coming on board. McBride was pleased with the applicant pool and attributes the number of applicants to participation in job fairs and contact with career centers. Sommer has worked hard to improve seasonal training culture to provide better background information to employees. 
McBride has contacted public information officers from most cities in the District and some have begun posting information from the District.
McBride reported that the District seems prepared for the mosquito season and noted that current weather patterns may suggest a lighter season.
Upcoming conferences include the American Mosquito Control Association Washington conference in May, though no representative from the District is expected to attend. Annual meetings of the Utah Mosquito Abatement Association and Utah Association of Special Districts are anticipated in October and November respectively. In early 2026 the annual meeting of the West Central Mosquito and Vector Control Association will be held in Grand Junction, Colorado, and the annual meeting of the American Mosquito Control Association will be held in Portland, Oregon.
A running list of board member completion of required training may be included with board meeting details on email communications with board members.
The annual audit is coming up and audit committee members (Price, Risk, Christensen, Snow, and Holton) will need to meet before the May board meeting. The auditor may contact any board member with a pre-audit survey.
Safety goals were met since the previous board meeting and no new incidents were reported. It has been 627 days since the last OSHA reportable safety accident, 2800 days since the last lost time accident, and 3273 days since the last liability claim.
9. Board Meeting Items for May 12th Meeting. McBride suggested a discussion about the truth in taxation process including the amount, if any, by which the board may propose to raise the tax rate. No additional items were presented.
10. Approve Bills. Risk moved to approve the bills; Snow seconded the motion. The motion carried with all in favor.
11. Adjourn.  Glover moved to adjourn the meeting; Green seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned at 2:38 pm.



